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Dear Brothers,

The Press Release which you have received in recent days explains the bare details concerning the Brothers killed in eastern Zaire.

Some further information: 

Some Brothers from Nyangezi went to Bugobe on Saturday 9 November. They found the former resi​dence of the Brothers totally destroyed. They were shown a number of sites where recent dead had been buried. They returned on the 10th to begin exhuming the bodies. This process has been hampered by frequent heavy rain squalls, the limited number of hours of day​light available, the lengthy trip (around 50 kilometres over very rough road) from Bugobe to Nyangezi. Fur​thermore, the work is made difficult because of uncer​tainty over the exact grave sites of the Brothers. In fact there are also some graves containing a number of re​cent dead.

The work of exhumation is continuing on a daily basis. So far they have not found the bodies of the Brothers. They have found, however, various personal objects and official documents belonging to the Broth​ers.

The stories of people of the area indicate that three Brothers were killed, with a continuing doubt about the fourth Brother of the community.

Officials from the Spanish government have be​gun to seek authorisation to repatriate the bodies when they have been exhumed and identified.

Some personal details of the Brothers killed:

Servando Mayor Garcia (44): Superior of the community. He joined the community at Bugobe in June 1995, initially to assist the Rwandan Brothers who were there. Besides the overall management of the project and teaching some secondary classes, he was particularly concerned with the humanitarian and social aspects. Always full of good spirit and common sense, he was a much welcome figure around the camp. He was tire​less in following up the situation of the most disadvan​taged with whoever could help: the Camp administra​tors, UNHCR, Red Cross. In the last week he was con​stant in his appeal, especially through the Spanish am​bassador, for a quick intervention from the international community to avert a humanitarian catastrophe.

Before going to the camp, Servando was on the Provincial Council of Betica, a leader among his Broth​ers especially in youth ministry.

Miguel Angel Isla Lucio (53): Miguel Angel joined the community at Bugobe in August 1995. He was particularly responsible for the educational aspect of the project, negotiating with teachers, ensuring the flow of material resources, and himself teaching in the secondary section. He had a particular concern for the handicapped people in the camp, assisting them to re​ceive ongoing treatment in Bukavu. Before coming to the camp, he had worked for 12 years in Argentina and 21 years in Ivory Coast. His long missionary experi​ence was invaluable in assuring a good relationship be​tween the Brothers and the people of the camp

Fernando de la Fuente (52): Fernando arrived in Bugobe in February of this year, after a crash-course in French in Belgium. He was in charge of the distribu​tion centre of the Brothers: bags of rice, maize flour, sugar; soap; clothing of all shapes and sizes. He re​ceived the really destitute of the camp on the recom​mendation of the Basic Christian Community. He was also responsible for encouraging sport and cultural ac​tivities in the camp. He had a gift for writing and was a great communicator by letters. Before coming to the camp, he had been working in Chile for all his adult life in teaching and school administration.

We include here as well details of the fourth Brother of the community whose situation remains unclear: 

Julio Rodriguez Jorge (40): Julio joined the community in late June of this year. His presence and energy re-enforced all the activities being undertaken by the community. He did a lot of the driving and purchas​ing. Since he had been working in Zaire for 14 years, he was used to doing business in what is a very corrupt system. In particular he was able to communicate with the Zaire military in their own language of Lingala.

For further details concerning the project they were involved in at the camp of refugees, we refer you to the Dossier in FMS Message of July this year.

Any visitor to the camp would have seen immedi​ately the depth of the appreciation of the refugees for the Brothers and the mutual affection that had grown up over two years of Marist presence. The meaning of the Brothers' presence was far greater than the mate​rial help they brought. They brought comfort, hard​headedness when needed, practical concern, constant encouragement. It was initially the Rwandan Brothers who worked closely with the Basic Christian commu​nity of the camp to develop a whole range of activites, including the construction of a huge chapel in plastic sheeting which was an enormous symbol of hope and faith. The Spanish Brothers continued these projects and developed new initiatives when it became clear that the refugees would not return to Rwanda. For example, they also set up two grinding mills next to their house to cut down the marathon walk of mostly women and children from the camp to the nearest township.

When the situation was clearly deteriorating and UNHCR and foreign personnel generally were evacuat​ing, they judged that their mission of solidarity was not completed. Instead of moving towards a safer place, if that was really still possible, they helped to rally the people to avoid total panic. They accepted the possi​ble consequences of this decision for themselves. The last conversations we had with them were extremely moving. They knew that they were trapped and even targetted. Even at this time their repeated appeal was for immediate help for the mass of refugees - Servando had sent a message to the Pope and the Secretary General of the United Nations pleading for massive hu​manitarian intervention.

Servando's final word "Adieu" was more than a simple farewell. It expressed an act of faith in the con​tinuing power of our God to bring good out of evil, to bring life out of death.

Our sympathy in a special way to the fami​lies of these Brothers. Also to the Province of Betica (Servando), Province of Levante and the Sector of Ivory Coast (Miguel Angel), the Province of Chile (Fernando). We wait anxiously with the Province of Madrid and the District of Zaire for news of Julio.

In an age when the very thought of self-sacrifice is repugnant to many, when the poor and destitute re​ceive help but sadly not always through really caring hands, we can be grateful for the Christian witness of faith, hope and ultimate love given to us by Servando, Miguel Angel, Fernando and Julio, sons of Champagnat, our brothers.

May our Brothers rest in peace. May the wit​ness of their lives and gift of themselves so that others may have life, especially the little ones, inspire us and others. May those who continue to suffer in this mad. tragic violence find respite from their desperate plight.

